ADVISORY COMMISSION MEETING

May 11, 2010
5:30 PM

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm.

In attendance were: Kenny Mull, Lee Starnes, Sarah Massie, Rhonda Schandevel and Rhett Langston. Don Frady, Wallace Messer,
Trina Sandridge, Scotty Schulhofer and Michelle Claytor were unable to attend.

The minutes from the April 13, 2010, meeting were approved by Lee Starnes. Sarah Massie second it.

Old Business:

None

New Business:

Donald Hummel has started a new senior softball league. Currently, we have ateam from Hendersonville and ateam from
Franklin that meets at Vance Street Park to play. We are hoping to get a team from Waynesville as well.

Our aquatics division will offer “Whale Tail” and other American Red Cross water safety courses for our summer campers.
We would also like to offer swim lessonsif it islogistically possible.

We will have two interns this summer from Western Carolina University. They will report to Tim Plowman and will assist
him in physical training, senior trips and greenway work.

Asamember of Region 9, we have decided as a group that this year’ s fundraiser will be a disc golf tournament. Thiswill
take place on Saturday, August 21 and Sunday, August 22. Each day will begin at 10 am and should finish around noon. We
will have arecreational and a professional division. The format will be captain’s choice and we will have 5 five regional
sites consisting of Waynesville (Central), Mars Hill College (North), Black Mountain (East) and Fletcher (South). The
championship on Sunday will be played at Richmond Hill in Asheville. The top 4 rec teams and top 4 pro teams from each
division will compete in Asheville on Sunday. We hoping to achieve $25 hole sponsorships at each location as well as at
least 10 rec teams from each regiona site. The cost is $35 per rec team and $50 per pro team. Each team will consist of 2
people (any male/female combo).

For the first time ever we are accepting registrations by the day for the summer camp this year.

The Vision Team meeting was held on April 19. It went well and we had several good ideas from the meeting.

Specia Olympics was held Friday, May 7. The event went very well and the weather was perfect!

The Healthy Haywood Promotion is now complete. There were alot of people that participated in the promotion this year.
The WRC may restrict the amount of usage by the participants next year.

Lee Starnes reported that he had several complaints from participants of the water aerobics class pertaining to losing 2 lanes
during the summer.

Sarah Massie reported that several participantsin Lewis s class was complaining about the prices increasing.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:40 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Rhett Langston



